Sacred Heart CCW meeting

Tuesday, May 10th, 2016

The quarterly CCW meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm with an opening devotion entitled
“Grace.” The secretary’s report was read and a motion was made by Barb Hussong to accept the
minutes and Elaine Stenzel seconded the motion. The motion passed and the minutes were
approved. The treasurer’s report was read with a balance of $1070.22 with a report of $6617.61
of income with a current balance of $7718.25. Maurita Volk had a bill for $35.84 for May
Baskets. There was an outstanding bill for postage of $127.40, Styrofoam plates for $78.09,
electric knife purchase of $29.99, a bill for $309.71 to Hy Vee for coffee and rolls, $21.87 to
Eva Rostomily for the Lakeview Birthday Party, and $31 for the Tri County News for fun day
advertising and Elaine Stenzel had a bill of $237.96 for quilting supplies. A motion was made by
Colette Leopold and seconded by Judy Anderson to pay these bills. The motion passed
unanimously.

Twenty May Baskets were delivered to shut ins by Maurita Volk. A thank you was received on
behalf of the IHM seminary for the donation that was made to the Seminarian Burse. Ten bags
of mulch were used for the landscaping project. Barb Hussong reimbursed the CCW for the
unused bags.

Commission Reports:

Organizational Services: Not Presented

Community Concerns: Not Presented

Family Concerns: Not Presented

Church Concerns: The 12 promises of the Sacred Heart were read.

International Concerns: We are asked to collect card fronts and cancelled stamps. 250 Quilts
were tied and 100 diapers were made to donate to the missions. There are requests to collect
items to Haiti. There was a list provided of needed materials to donate.

Legislative Concerns: The area meeting discussed the concerns with sex trafficking in
Minnesota.

Unfinished Business:

120 ditty bags were sent to Mary Jo Copeland’s and 115 quilts were sent out from our parish. A
summary was given on the World Day of Prayer which was held at the Lutheran Church.
Eucharistic Adoration was completed this year on Saturdays for one hour during Lent. It was
discussed what day and time was the best for Eucharistic Adoration. The Area CCW News
discussed the Million Works of Mercy. They are trying to get one million works of mercy
recorded from April 3" to November 20th. You are asked to record all of your works of mercy
and submit it to mercynccw@gmail.com or bring your list to the November CCW meeting.
New Business:

Marsha Edwards volunteered to organize ice cream for Saturday evening mass. St. Anne’s guild
is in charge for the reception for Baccalaureate. Church cleaning will be held the week of June
13-17". The Jubilee of Mercy Day in Worthington will be held on June 8". The Province
Meeting at Monticello will be held on June 13-14™. The Winona Diocese CCW meeting will be
held in Windom on July 13",2016. The Worthington Area CCW meeting will be on July 26" in
Heron Lake at 7pm. The next Sacred Heart CCW meeting will be held on August 9" with lunch
served by St. Catherine’s Guild.

Confirmation will be held on Sunday, October 16™ at 10:30 am in Sherburn. The Year of Mercy
Mass will be held on Sunday, October 16™ at 2pm at Sacred Heart in Heron Lake. Discussion
was held to have bars and coffee following the Year of Mercy Mass.

The closing prayer was held and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectively Submitted,

Mackenzie Erickson







